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31st December 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians,
I hope that you and your children have been able to enjoy time together over the Christmas period.  

In light of the announcement by the Education Minister this morning, that the return to school for pupils is to be delayed, I am writing to provide parents and carers with some further information. This morning the Education Minister Peter Weir has announced revised plans for schools reopening after the Christmas break. As yet the full revised plans have not yet been shared with school principals. I anticipate that more information will be released later on today. Again, principals are only reading this information from the various news and media channels. 

However, I am aware that pupils will no longer return on Tuesday 5th January 2021, as originally planned. Instead, pupils will partake in remote learning from Wednesday 6th January to Friday 8th January, returning to school on Monday 11th January. The Education Minister has advised that Tuesday 5th January 2021, should be used by teaching staff to prepare work for the remainder of the week. Work will then be published by staff to the relevant online platforms that have already been used in Term 1. Pupils will then complete these various tasks and upload this to their specific online platform e.g. SeeSaw or Microsoft Teams.

Additionally, staff can prepare packs for parents who have limited access to online platforms or for those who request this via email. Please make this request by contacting Mr Cheevers by Monday 4th January on – icheevers766@c2kni.net 
I have also asked for clarity on P7 transfer pupils and I will be in touch with parents and carers once I receive more information. 

School will be closed on Monday 4th January 2021. School will then be open for supervised learning for vulnerable children and those parents which fall under the keyworker category from Tuesday 5th January to Friday 8th January. If both adults in your home are key workers or your child is classed as a vulnerable child and you require your child(ren) to attend school next week, please fill in this online form before Monday 4th January and I will then liaise with you directly regarding support arrangements.

Online form: - https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=DQSIkWdsW0yxEjajBLZtrQAAAAAAAAAAAAEgWKB1c8lUQkI3SEdPRllTTzRNNzlFTEFEWE40TzRCMi4u   

Once again, I can only apologise for this being thrown at you so last minute, however your support and cooperation is very much appreciated. Happy New Year to everyone and we will see each other very soon.
Yours faithfully,

Mr Ian Cheevers 

